Trump’s two-front trade war
triggers alarms
Excerpt from Politico
By BEN WHITE and ADAM BEHSUDI
05/31/2019 02:30 PM EDT

President Donald Trump’s decision to open a second front in
his trade war sent tremors through global markets, unnerved
corporate America and spurred economists to raise new warnings
about the potential for a sharp economic slowdown just as the
2020 presidential contest heats up.
Trump’s surprise Thursday night threat to impose tariffs —
beginning at 5 percent and potentially rising as high as 25
percent on Mexican exports to the United States — also
threatened to raise consumer prices on everything from
avocados to blue jeans to automobiles.

“This is a colossal blunder,” said David Kotok, chief
investment officer at Cumberland Advisors. He said the advice
of Peter Navarro, one of Trump’s top trade advisers who favors
liberal use of tariffs, “is wrongheaded and sinking his
president.”
Read the full story at POLITICO.com .
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Mexico and Trade
The state of US trade with Mexico is on the front page as
policy makers attempt to stem the outflow of firms, jobs, and
goods production from the United States. To put the issues in
perspective, it is first helpful to have some facts on US
trade in general and trade with Mexico in particular. By
comparison with many countries, the US economy is still
dominated by domestic production and consumption. In the euro
area, for example, trade amounts to about 69% of GDP, and in
the UK it is about 38%. In the US economy, by contrast,
exports amounts to less than 16% of GDP, and imports are only
about 12.5% as of yearend 2015. Figure 1 shows the evolution
of US trade since 1983. Our trade deficit in goods and
services is slightly less than 3% of GDP in total, down from a
peak in 2005 of slightly more than 5%.

Against this background, Mexico is the US’s third-largest
trading partner (the other two are China and Canada), but
trade with Mexico still accounts for only a small and steadily
declining share of total US trade. In terms of jobs, in 2014
(the latest year for which estimates are currently available),

the US Trade Representative estimated that goods traded
accounted for about 953K US jobs and services for about 193K
jobs. Figure 2 shows the sharp and continuing drop in US trade
with Mexico; and, interestingly, there was no noticeable
impact on that trend from NAFTA.

The chart also highlights the falloff in our trade deficit
with Mexico, both as a percentage of GDP and as a percentage
of our total trade. Figure 3 shows that our deficit with
Mexico declined from a peak of slightly over 1.2% of GDP in
1986 to less than 0.2% in 2015. Again, there is no noticeable
impact of NAFTA on either the size of the deficit or its
downward trend.

While the quantitative importance of trade with Mexico may be
small relative to the size of the US economy, it is clearly
more significant to Mexico. Its trade with the US account for
half of its GDP, and its surplus with us accounts for about 5%
of GDP.
Attempts to change the flow of goods and services across the
US–Mexican border could have significant sectoral
implications. The Office of the United States Trade
Representative reports that most of the two-way trade between
the US and Mexico is in goods. Table 1 shows a breakdown of
the key goods and services that flow between the US and
Mexico. The largest dollar volume of trade between the US and
Mexico takes place in three key two-way trades – in vehicles,
machinery, and electrical machinery. The main one-way US
export to Mexico is in beef and beef-related products, while
the main one-way imports from Mexico are in mineral fuels,
optical and medical instruments, and agricultural products;
and in the aggregate, these one-way trade flows are relatively
small.
As mentioned earlier, Mexico is one of the three main US
trading partners in addition to Canada and China. As Figure 4

shows, China has recently eclipsed Canada as the US’s largest
trading partner; and together the three largest partners
accounted in 2015 for 46% of US total trade (exports plus
imports).

Surprisingly, in the case of China, while the US does have a
trade deficit of $366 billion, that deficit was only 2% of US
GDP in 2015. Interestingly, our next largest dollar trade
deficits, shown in Figure 5, are not with either Canada or
Mexico but with Germany and Japan. Even these deficits are
less than 0.5% of US GDP.

The US also runs surpluses, which totaled about $153 billion
in 2015, with many other countries. As shown in Figure 6, our

largest trade surpluses are not geographically concentrated,
and are often with countries that are small in terms of GDP.

So what does all this mean for the current policy focus on
trade, particularly with regard to NAFTA? First, in the data
it is hard to see any direct effect on trade flows and
deficits that can be attributed to passage and implementation
of NAFTA. From a policy perspective, then, fixating on NAFTA
may be tilting at windmills. Second, looking at specific trade
flows between the US and our important trading partners, we
see that our trade is country-specific rather than regional in
nature. Moreover, we tend to run continual deficits with some
countries and surpluses with others. The theory of comparative
advantage suggests that we should not aim to have a zero trade
deficit with each country. Finally, comparative advantage also
implies that, in promoting US trade, efforts should be made to
identify where the US has a comparative advantage in
production of goods and services and to pursue policies that
enable that trade. For example, the US has a clear comparative
advantage in the production of certain agricultural products,
yet protectionist policies are often pursued by other
countries intent on keeping our products out. An effective
policy towards agricultural trade would go a long way towards

reducing the US’s trade deficit both with Mexico and the rest
of the world.

